Billy Kidwell
5064 Silver Bell Drive
Port Charlotte, FL. 33948
September 25, 2020

Senator Maria Cantwell
United States Senate
Committee on Commerce
Washington, D.C. 20510-6125


RE: DYING DISABLED VETERAN COMPLAINT WITH NOTICE THE FCC INTENTIONALLY LIED TO SENATOR MARIA CANTWELL


Dear Senator Maria Cantwell,

Enclosed is a Formal Complaint Brief against the Federal Communications Commission for violating the United States Constitution, and the Administrative Procedure Act, by its partnership with Comcast to discriminate against the Elderly, the Disabled, and Disabled Veterans in America during the Pandemic.

I greatly appreciate your Committee’s Interest on this matter however regret to inform you that the Chairman of the FCC was not honest with you in his letter of June 19, 2020 to you.

Comcast is denying the most vulnerable in America, the Elderly, Disabled, and Disabled Veterans, access to the internet during the Pandemic.
The “Keep America Connected Pledge” was nothing more than a Political Stunt to deceive the Public and Deceive Congress.

At the same time the FCC was telling you that the Elderly, and Disabled were not being denied Internet Services during the Pandemic Comcast was harassing me, trying to steal money from me, and cutting off my internet services.

I am a Dying, Elderly, 100% Service-Connected Disabled Vietnam Combat Veteran.

Comcast was also harassing an Eighty-Six (86) year old woman down the street from me and cut off her internet during the Pandemic.

Please read my enclosed Complaint. And please share it with other Members on your committee, and publicly post it, if possible.

My family, and I, would like to testify before your Committee, if possible, about the way the Elderly, and Disabled, are abused, and denied Internet Services due to there being NO “MEANINGFUL” OVERSIGHT by the FCC of Comcast, and Internet Companies.

Please let me know if you can have hearings on the abuse of the Elderly, the Disabled, and Disabled Veterans by the Internet Companies during the Pandemic, and the lack of FCC oversight.

I have contacted the National News Media, and the Established Veterans Groups, about this issue so you may soon get inquiries from them too.

If you need any additional information please feel free to contact me.


Thank you for your time and kind assistance in this matter,

_____________________________
Billy Ray Kidwell (floridabiker18@gmail.com)
5064 Silver Bell Drive
Port Charlotte, FL. 33948
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